STOGURSEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 14 JUNE 2016
IN THE VICTORY HALL STOGURSEY

PUBLIC FORUM:







No items were raised.

PCSO Peter Bolton:
1. PCSO Bolton reported some damage to vehicles in what appeared to be a targeted attack in Burgage Rd. He said it may be appropriate for us to consider CCTV in Burgage Rd which could then monitor the Play Area. He will try and look into this for us and report back to include as a possible future agenda item. Action: PCSO Bolton. 
2. At a recent speed-watch exercise there was some obstructive behaviour by some youngsters warning drivers to slow down. 
3. If he has the opportunity PCSO Bolton will support our case for a change in the way police statistics are now produced. The Clerk mentioned that S.Mountstevens had recently attended the Quantock Cluster where parish representatives also raised this problem. The Clerk wondered whether it would be beneficial to request S.Mounstevens to talk to the Quantock Panel to give all WS parish councils the same opportunity. Cllrs AGREED to this suggestion as proposed by Cllr Ford and seconded by Cllr Turpin. Action: Clerk
PRESENT:

Cllr Allan Searle (Chairman), Cllr Val Boxall, Cllr Geoff Coles, Cllr Chris Ford, Cllr Susan Jones, Cllr Paul Tipney, Cllr Keith Turpin, Aly Prowse (Clerk), County Cllr Hugh Davies, no members of the public. 

22/16
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Sue Goss, Cllr Ian Elenor and Cllr Chris Morgan.
23/16
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL AND PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS HELD ON 10.5.16:

The minutes for both meetings were AGREED and signed by the Chairman.
24/16
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

There were no declarations of interest.
25/16
COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT (Cllr Hugh Davies):
1. Copies of the latest bus timetables were handed out. The service, following WebbersBus’ sudden withdrawal is poor, with buses only running every three hours. This includes a bus change in Cannington (no bus shelter). Cllr Davies will take this up at SCC.

2. On 7.6.16, the existing LibrariesWest Consortium public library services will be considerably enlarged when Dorset County and the Borough of Poole library services join as members. Customers will then be able to access libraries ‘coast to coast’ from the Bristol Channel right down to the South Coast.

3. “Flood Re” Scheme – a joint Government and insurance initiative introduced for people to find affordable insurance if at risk of flooding or have been flooded.

4. This year’s Listening, Learning, Changing public engagement events will be held at a series of Somerset venues from July-August. The Bridgwater event is on 20.8.16 at Bridgwater Market, 9am-2pm.

5. Somerset Choices West Somerset Community Connect hold Drop-In sessions at Becket House on the first Tuesday of every month, 10.00am-1.00pm.

6. SCC is encouraging parents to protect their children from the harmful effects of the sun.

7. The Health and Wellbeing Budget comes to the end of its four year stint. It is not known if another 4 year period will commence.
26/16
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT:

1. Cllr Goss forwarded an email to the Clerk explaining the Stogursey Community Employment Hub, staffed by volunteers to help people search and apply for work. There is access to computers and Wi-Fi. The service is free and confidential. The first meeting was held on 1.6.16. It is the intention to have the hub up and running on a weekly basis by the end of August held at the Church Rooms. More volunteers would be very welcome. 

2. Cllr Morgan forwarded an email to the Clerk to advise he attended the AGM of the Nuclear Legacy Advisory Forum on 7.6.16. The meeting included a report from the Head of the Nuclear Decommissioning Authority and the progress being made across its estate.

27/16
REVIEW OF ACTION LIST (By exception):
Item 1
Strongvox Site 10 year Planning Option original end date of 3.7.16 - Cllr Boxall asked how we stood with this given the date is nearly up. Cllr Searle said A.Goodchild had checked the agreement and the date will not become effective until the project is complete. Meetings are ongoing between Strongvox and residents although A.Goodchild has heard nothing from Strongvox for at least two months.

Item 5
Earplug Scheme - The final report for the earplug scheme has been deferred until December 2016 because the earplugs have not been used in earnest due to the delay of Hinkley C.
Item 8
Police statistics – See PCSO Bolton’s report, item 3.

Item 9
Lengths-man working areas – Cllr Searle will place the maps in the circulation pack.

Item 10
Stolford Flood Defence Scheme. The Clerk spoke with L.Redston, and then to the Environment Agency, who will now consider its options.

Item 11
Paddon’s Play Area – WSC (B.Kitchen) confirmed responsibility will not fall to the parish council after ten years; it is the responsibility of Strongvox. Cllr Tipney said he would like to see the play area retained as children have to play somewhere. Cllr Searle said there is not a lot we could do until a planning application is submitted then we can comment accordingly.
Item 13
Collapsed Pipe at Idson Lane, Stolford – The Clerk emailed P.Owen again on 17.5.16, requesting a progress update by 14.6.16, but had not received a reply. A further email will be sent. Action: Clerk.
Item 14
Quantock AONB funding grants. The Clerk advised 10 letters had been posted to local landowners.
Item 15
Castle St Flood Scheme Meeting – M.Martin is finding it difficult trying to arrange this meeting. Michelle has requested the stream is cleared of vegetation. Cllr Searle will ask if the lengths-man could do this. There is also some damage to the verge and bank near Zoggs. Action: Cllr Searle.
Item 16
Highways Letter re Cannington Roundabout – This will be done once the signage (or lack of it) has been checked at all three roundabouts and approaches. Action: Clerk
Item 17
Burgage Rd Play Area Bins – The bin will be removed a.s.a.p as a matter of safety and will not necessarily be re-sited.  Action: Cllrs Ford and Searle.

Item 20
Transparency Code – Information has been circulated to councillors and placed on the website.
Item 22
Village Agent – K. Rudd has been advised we would not support Village Agent funding from CIM funds.

28/16
EDF HINKLEY POINT C:

It was noted that there is a 700-800 workforce on site.

29/16
HINKLEY C COMMUNITY IMPACT MITIGATION (CIM) UPDATE:

1. Feasibility Study Village Hall (Cllr Searle) 
Cllr Ford said a meeting had been held with the National Lottery who advised that the funding application has been refused because it was felt what we were asking for was too big. The plans need to be revisited following discussions with the Trustees. Cllr Ford will update members at the next meeting.

2. Other
If we decide to pursue CCTV in the Burgage Rd area, we will consider an application to the CIM fund.
30/16
LENGTHS-MAN SCHEME:
Cllr Searle outlined the current position, confirming EDF will no longer fund the scheme after September 2016. There may be a slight possibility EDF could contribute in the future on the basis that we first submit an application for funds from the CIM fund. Councillors are generally in favour of a scheme but would like to be in control both financially and managerially. A local contractor would be preferred subject to the necessary authorisations and certification, as a self-employed contractor. The Expression of Interest (EOI) which we submitted last year was approved to proceed to a full application. We are not required to resubmit the EOI. 

We first need to decide the extent of the work required. Councillors were sent the draft contract specification to use as a base for amendment as per our requirements. We can then send the contract out to tender to determine costs. We can then proceed to the CIM Full Application. A meeting has been arranged for Friday 24 June at 10.00am to discuss the contract specification and our requirements in detail. Action: All
31/16
POP-UP SPORTS EQUIPMENT: 
The Clerk explained the difficulties she had trying to order the ‘bag’ of sports equipment from Newitts as suggested by C. Johnson. Kilve parish council have been very helpful as they had the same problems. The Clerk issued a table detailing the items and costs from various suppliers. The cost comes to circa £370, plus delivery and VAT. The Boccia ball set seemed expensive at £100, so this will be checked. £250 will be funded from the SCC Health and Wellbeing Budget grant. Councillors AGREED to go ahead to purchase the items with the balance of costs paid by the parish council, as proposed by Cllr Ford and seconded by Cllr Boxall. Action: Clerk.
32/16
MEETING REPORTS:
1. 12.5.16 Community Forum
Cllr Turpin reported that Cllr Goss again mentioned the signage at the Cannington roundabouts. He felt there was nothing else of report.

2. 26.5.16 Steart Forum
There was a presentation of the monitoring works at Steart Marshes. This includes possible effects on ground water, accretion (build-up of material during tide movements) flora, fauna, vegetation, bio-diversity and bird numbers; the new coast path is open and will be maintained by SCC and Natural England and Stockland Parish has concerns about fracking licenses granted between Minehead and Weston Super Mare, although the EA said only one license application has been submitted to date (Trowbridge area).
3. 27.5.16 Lengths-man 
Cllr Searle outlined the workload for the lengths-man for the next month. He asked for weed spraying (twice this summer) around The Gravel be added to the programme. 
4. 7.6.16 Quantock Panel
Cllr Boxall said there had been no representation from any of the Agencies. There was a presentation of the Somerset Micro Enterprise Project (health and social care support to volunteers).









Cllr Davies left the meeting at 9.05pm

33/16
FORTHCOMING MEETINGS:

15.6.16 – Exercise HAROLD

24.6.16 – SSG

24.6.16 – Proposed Lengths-man Scheme (Parish Council)


15.7.16 – Lengths-man Steering Group

34/16
CORRESPONDENCE:
1. Received/Sent: 
a) Letter from Stogursey Arts Festival seeking a grant for this year’s event. A copy of the letter to be sent to Councillors and placed on the next meeting agenda. Action: Clerk.
b) Highways – Evening road closure outside Combwich for 19 nights has been postponed until 09/16.
c) Copy email from I.Baikie to SCC re the painting of the finger post outside of his house, an excellent job.

d) Avon & Somerset PCC Community Action Fund - This is a £5k grant for community projects.

e) West Somerset Flood Group – Notification of the group’s Prince of Wales’ award.

f) WSC – Consultation on proposed modifications to the West Somerset Local Plan to 2032 between 3.6.16 – 15.7.16.

g) WSC – Protocol between the Monitoring Officer and the Police. This will be kept in the Governance file.

h) SALC – Community Health and Wellbeing Conference in Bridgwater on 28.6.16.

i) SALC – Benefits of SALC membership – circulated to councillors.

j) Minerals and Waste Plan –Circulated to councillors 13.5.16 (including Fracking licences) No comments.

k) Notifications re change of representatives following the Annual Meeting (EDF, SSG, WSFG and Pauline Kaye re Trustees of Stogursey Charities). 

2. Beckernet with Thornhill Parish Council Visit (after 3 July 2016)
We will invite Andrew Goodchild to the meeting and if he is able to come, ask him to suggest a couple of dates which will be circulated to councillors and then the date put to Beckernet PC. Action: Clerk.
35/16
ENHANCEMENTS (Cllr Searle):
1. Water Supply to The Pound 
Cllr Searle met with Wessex Water. It was decided to have a standpipe on the Gravel. The cost of this would be £685 plus VAT. A cabinet will need to be made up and two taps purchased, this would cost circa £80. It was AGREED to go ahead as proposed by Cllr Ford and seconded by Cllr Jones. Action: Clerk.
2. Rota for Watering the Hanging Baskets.

Cllr Ford volunteered to water the tubs on the Gravel and baskets near his house. He would appreciate a call from Cllr Searle to advise the days the lengths-man would be watering them. D.Skeats also volunteered to help. Thanks were recorded to Mr and Mrs Smith who have given permission to use their tap/water supply. Cllr Searle will speak to others to ask for help. In addition an article will be placed in the parish magazine to ask for volunteers to ‘adopt a basket’ near their homes. Action: Clerk.
36/16
HIGHWAYS (Cllr Searle):

1. Cllr Searle will approach Highways to ask if they can repair the verge / bank near Zoggs.

2. Cllr Ford asked about the pothole on the corner near Farringdon Lane/Monkton. Cllr Searle advised the hole is not the requisite 40mm deep so is not currently eligible for repair. 


37/16
PLANNING UPDATE:
1. 3/32/16/006 – Change of Use re office to one bedroomed holiday let, Wick Mill – GRANTED

2. 3/32/16/007 – Replacement cattle shed at Culver Farm – GRANTED

3. Cllr Morgan sent an email to the Clerk advising he has received 3 planning applications:
a) 3/32/16/008 – Change of Use; garage to accommodation, Bona-Vista, Knighton Lane. Councillors to advise Cllr Morgan if they want a site visit.

b) 3/32/16/010 – Dwelling on land adjacent to Vicarage Close (resubmission). No further comments.

c) “Showman’s Caravan” at Lime St Holdings for holiday accommodation. Details not available. Cllr Morgan felt the site is very secluded and it could attract people to the village. Councillors believed a site visit is appropriate and subject to seeing the plans/site, were not happy with the application. The Clerk to advise Cllr Morgan.
38/16
FINANCE (The Clerk):

1. The following invoices were AGREED for payment 
a) A.Prowse - £465.27 (May salary, including 1% pay award, backdated to April) plus £44.84 other costs (including ink cartridges).

b) A.Searle - £18.90 (wood stain for benches on the Gravel).

c) S.Foster - £185.00 (grass cutting on 7.6.16).
d) SALC - £12.50 (Transparency Code training for the Clerk, 50% shared cost with OPC).
e) C.Ford - £55.90 (plants for the Gravel).
f) Team Green Growers - £273 (15 hanging baskets, plus some replacement chains)

2. Section 2 – Annual Audit Return 
The Audit Return for 2015/16 was submitted on 27.5.16 and acknowledged as received.

39/16
PUBLIC RIGHTS OF WAY – PRoW (Cllr Jones): 

The proposed re-routing of the PRoW near the Common land west of the C182 as per S.Littler’s email on 24.5.16 was rejected as outlined in Cllr Goss’s email and comments by Cllr Jones. A formal response will be sent to SCC. Action: Clerk.
40/16
GROUPS AND PANELS:
1. Duck race on 17.6.16

2. The Youth Club raised £400, of which £200 was given to the Victory Hall. Members were pleased with the Youth Club’s efforts, contribution and commitment.

41/16
DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING:

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 12 July 2016 at 7.15pm (Public Forum) followed by the main meeting at 7.30pm in The Victory Hall, Stogursey.




The meeting ended at 10.00pm
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Date: 12 July 2016


(Chairman) 
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